

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Jack Shu Chairman Jana Clark

Secretary
Sara Kent
Treasurer

Rick Bates

Murtaza Baxamusa

Carl Meyer

Keari Platt

EX OFFICIO

Duncan McFetridge

ADVISORS Former Senator Pro Tem James R. Mills

Ellen Bauder, PhD.

George Cox, PhD. San Diego State University

Paul Beier, PhD. Northern Arizona University

Gregory Pregill, PhD. University of San Diego

Oliver Ryder, PhD. Kieber Genetics Chair, Center for Reproduction of Endangered Species

Michael Soule, PhD. University of California, Santa Cruz

Robert Stebbins, PhD. Professor Emeritus

David Wake Museum of Vertebrate Zoology, University of California, Berkeley

Tom Gould Peter Jensen Donna O'Neill Audubon Society of San Diego

Mt. Laguna Observatory San Diego County Fly Fishers

PO BOX 779 DESCANSO, CALIFORNIA 91916 (619) 659-8962 October 10, 2018

Robin Rierdan, Executive Director Lakeside River Park Conservancy 10354 Channel Road Lakeside, CA 92040

Dear Robin,

Thank you and the Lakeside River Park Conservancy donation of \$35,000 towards the effort to preserve El Monte Valley. Protection of this Valley as part of the San Diego River watershed which originates in the Cleveland National Forest is vital to the health of the regional ecosystem.

CNFF has sent all the \$35,000 contribution to Shute, Mihaly and Weinberger to be deposited into our specific account for legal costs associated with the El Monte Sand Mining project. We will keep you apprized of the use of these funds as well as the work they are performing.

The founder of our forest system, Theodore Roosevelt, a true visionary, said in 1912 that õThere can be no greater issue than that of conservation in this country.ö In the current era of global climate change, imagine where we would be without our national forests and all the connected pieces of open space and wilderness in our region!

We value your trust and support of the Cleveland National Forest Foundation. The fight to stop this mining project may take many months or years so it is important that we keep the relationship between our organizations clear and effective. Please feel free contact me if you have any concerns or questions.

Sincerely,

Jack Shu President Cleveland National Forest Foundation